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14th June 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Ysgol Treffynnon - Year 6 school-based induction days 
 
We are very much looking forward to welcoming your child into Ysgol Treffynnon on 
Monday 24th June 2024 and Tuesday 25th June 2024 for the annual Year 6 
school-based induction days.   
 
The two induction days will run as follows:   
 
Day 1 – Monday 24th June 2024 
 
  8.30 - 8.40 Students to arrive at school at Tennis courts and escorted to the Sports Hall  

8.45 - 9.00 Assembly with R Chesters – students to be given their form groups 
9.00 – 9.15 Form time with tutors and form class [cashless catering registration] 
9.15 - 10.00 Form time with tutors and form class 

10.00 – 10.35 Break time [packed lunch or purchase food from canteen] 
10.35 – 11.35 Form time with tutors and form class 
11.35 – 12.15 Taster lesson  
12.15 – 1.10 Lunch time [packed lunch or purchase food from canteen] 
1.10 – 2.10 Taster lesson 
2.10 – 3.00 Taster lesson 

3.00 End of the school day – parents collect children or escorted to the bus 
park if necessary 

 
Day 2 – Tuesday 25th June 2024 
 
  8.30 - 8.40 Students to arrive at the school and meet in the school atrium/canteen area 

8.45 - 9.15 Form time registration with tutors and form class 
9.15 - 10.00 Form time with tutors and form class 

10.00 – 10.35 Break time [packed lunch or purchase food from canteen] 
10.35 – 11.35 Taster lesson 
11.35 – 12.15 Taster lesson  
12.15 – 1.10 Lunch time [packed lunch or purchase food from canteen] 
1.10 – 2.10 Taster lesson 
2.10 – 3.00 Form time with tutors and form class 

3.00 End of the school day – parents collect children or escorted to the bus 
park if necessary 

 
Students will leave school at the end of each day via our student entrance which is 
located around the back of the school. Please collect you child from the bus park at 
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the very bottom of the Strand Road [the old bus rather than our current bus park] 
as you will not have access to the current bus park in your car. 
 
During the school-based transition days, Year 6 children will be able to travel to 
school on the school buses. If you have any queries about this then please contact 
the school. 
 
Year 6 children will also be able to access and join the school’s breakfast club each 
morning. Breakfast club takes place in Food Technology room on the first floor and 
starts at 7.45am until 8.30pm. It is free to all children. 
 
Canteen Arrangements 
 
All children will be set up on the school’s cashless canteen system [with their 
biometric fingerprint] on Monday 24th June 2024. Your child will either need to bring 
a small amount of money to put on the re-valve machine [your child will be helped 
with this] or parents can put money on your child’s account via the school gateway 
app. 
 
All children will be provided with a free school meal on both transition days, due to 
their primary school entitlement. This will be up to value of £3.05 each day. If your 
child spends any more than this during the day, please ensure that your child’s 
account is credited via the school gateway app or with money in school, in order to 
cover the cost. Your child can also bring a packed lunch with them if they prefer. 
 
Sample Prices: 
 

Snacks Price Lunch Meals Price 
Bacon/sausage bap £1.41 Special of the 

day – main, 
cake or fruit and 
water: 
- Sausage and 

mash 
- curry and 

rice 

£2.55 

Toast 42p Chicken wrap £2.50 
French pastry 92p Pizza slice £1.44 
Sandwiches £1.50 Selection of 

drinks 
From 44p to 
£1.25 

 



Water is freely available from the machines on all floors in the school – please bring 
a water bottle as cups will not be provided. 
 
Thank you very much for all your support so far during the transition process and we 
look forward to having your child at Ysgol Treffynnon for the transition week. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Rob Chesters 
Lead teacher [Care, Support & Guidance] 
 


